amaryllis.turman@lonza.com <amaryllis.turman@lonza.com>
Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

8/16/2018 11:33:37 AM

Lonza Groundbreaking ceremony

Dear Sir:
| sent a formal invitation in the coming weeks but wanted you reach out to you in hopes that you will be able to join
us for the groundbreaking of our new manufacturing facility on September 12, 2018 @ 10:00am .

This is a celebration of our $46million expansion in Greenwood SC. This expansion will create 45 new jobs.

If you are able to attend, we would like for you to have a part on the program to speak briefly about what this
investment means for the state.

After the ceremony, there will be an opportunity to tour the plant and meet Lonza corporate executives.
| know your schedule is extremely busy, but hopefully that day will be free and you can join us.

Wednesday, September 12, 2018
10:00 a.m.

535 North Emerald Road
Greenwood, SC 29646

Thanks,
Amaryllis Turman, LCB, CCS
Global Trade Compliance Administration Lead

Lonza

535 North Emerald Road
Greenwood, SC 29649

T.+1 864 942 3098

M: +1 864 344 6332
amaryllis.turman@lonza.com
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This communication and its attachments, if any, may contain confidential and privileged information
the use of which by other persons or entities than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you receive
this transmission in error, please contact the sender immediately and delete the material from your
system.
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